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July 2022

Dear Partners in Ministry,

We are so thankful that God allows us to serve Him.  We can only do this as you pray and give.  Your faithfulness 
is a constant encouragement to us.  We are praying for all of you as well.  

We received a letter from Pastor Ray on the island.  He is faithfully preaching and teaching the word of God to the 
people on Nukuoro.  We are so grateful for him and his wife, Mercyda.  They have been such a blessing to their 
people.  He said the services are going well, and the people are attending, learning, and growing in their walk with 
the Lord.  We will be contacting the American Embassy in Pohnpei soon to find out when the FSM government will 
open the borders to visitors.  We know that there are some things that need to be done on Pohnpei to the short 
wave radio so that Pastor Ray can contact Calvary Baptist Church there.  We sent some needed supplies, and 
they did arrive without any damage.  We are so thankful for that.  

In the meantime, we are traveling to churches and ministries here.  We did two bathroom remodels, and we are 
now working on making a bus barn into Sunday school rooms.  We were also able to help with VBS and some 
work at the youth camp operated by this church.  During the VBS, one little boy that rode on the van route that 
Melinda helped with got saved.  The teens at this church worked very hard to decorate, teach, lead singing, and do 
anything else needed.  It is such a blessing to see young people interested in serving the Lord.  Please pray that 
the seed planted will flourish.  Most of the children in attendance were not in church anywhere.  

Please pray that we will have safety as we travel to a church in Wyoming to help with a Sunday school building 
there.  We will be there for about a month and will work with another missionary.  This is a large project.  After this, 
we will head back east and arrive back in SC sometime in September.  Another ministry has asked if we can help 
put a roof on a hay barn before the winter sets in, so our plate continues to be full.  

Pray that we will have wisdom about where God would have us serve.  There are many opportunities.  Melinda’s 
mother needs more help now, so this is a concern for us as we seek to help her and maintain our ministry.  The 
camper is working out so far, and we are praying for the funds to pay it off before the end of the year.  We are 
grateful for a couple of donations to help with that need.  

Thank you for your continued prayer and financial support.  It means the world to us to know that you all care for 
our needs.  

In His Service,
Jack & Melinda


